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March 29, 2022   
 
Sent electronically to: MSelf@nfsy.net  
 
North Florida Shipyards, Inc. 
Mr. Matthew Self, President 
2060 E. Adams Street 
Jacksonville, Florida 32202 
 
RE: Case Closure – Long Form Consent Order 

North Florida Shipyards, Inc.  
OGC File Number: 19-0119 
Duval County – Hazardous Waste  

 
Dear Mr. Self: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the Department’s enforcement case against North 
Florida Shipyards, Inc. has been closed.  A records review conducted on March 16, 2022, found 
that the requirements of subject Consent Order, executed on July 18, 2019, have been met and no 
further action is required.   
 
The Department appreciates your compliance efforts.  Should you have any questions or 
comments, please contact Luke S. Lewis at (904) 256-1660, or via e-mail at 
Luke.S.Lewis@FloridaDEP.gov .    
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
James R. Maher, PE  
Assistant Director   
 
 
ec:  Environneering, Inc.: Mr. Timothy W. Rudolph, PE, environeeringinc@gmail.com  
 

FDEP-NED: Luke S. Lewis; Cheryl Mitchell; Bonnie Bradshaw; Vincent Clark;  
                     Joni Petry; James Maher; Monique Jordan; DEP_NED                 

  


